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Attention:  Emergency Departments 

Date:  April 25, 2019 

According to the Health Protection and Promotion Act (HPPA), all health care providers, “while providing 
professional services to a person, recognizes the presence of a reportable event and forms the opinion that 
it may be related to the administration of an immunizing agent shall, within seven days after recognizing the 
reportable event, report thereon to the medical officer of health of the health unit where the professional 
services are provided.”  R.S.O. 1990, c. H.7, s. 38 (3); 1998, c. 18, Sched. G, s. 55 (4); 2017, c. 25, Sched. 
3, s. 8 (2). 
 
An Adverse Event Following Immunization (AEFI) is an unwanted or unexpected reaction following 
immunization that may or may not be a result of the immunization.  Health units are required to collect 
information on possible AEFIs, investigate them and provide recommendations on future immunizations for 
the client.  All data is then reported provincially to identify possible safety signals, which is a critical factor in 
Canada’s vaccine safety surveillance system.  
 
It is important to assess patient’s immunization history, in particular when the reason for the Emergency 
Room visit is temporally associated with having received a vaccine. This is especially important for more 
severe events or reactions, as this will help in ensuring the continuing safety of immunizations.    
 
Attached you will find a HCP Fact Sheet from Public Health Ontario on AEFI reporting along with a list of 
adverse events and the timeframes in which they need to be reported.  If you are unsure whether to report 
an AEFI, be proactive and report the event so that it can be further investigated. 
 
When you suspect that a patient is experiencing an AEFI, please complete an AEFI Reporting Form and 
submit it to Public Health for follow up.  The provincial AEFI reporting form can be found on the SMDHU 
Health Professionals portal at www.smdhu.org/hpportal under Immunization and Forms.  Completed forms 
need to be faxed to the health unit at 705-726-3962. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact the Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit’s Immunization 
Program at 705-721-7520 or toll free at 1-877-721-7520 ext. 8806.  
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